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Sacramento County 
Voting Accessibility Advisory Committee 

Meeting Recap 
April 24th, 2018 

6:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. 
Arden Library 

2443 Marconi Ave. 
Sacramento, CA 95821 

 
 
Handouts Provided:  
Meeting Agenda and Meeting Summary for 3/27/18 
 
Call to Order:  
Committee Members in Attendance:  Chair Courtney Bailey, Charlie Johnson, Richard Stanley, 
and Nick Bloise 
 
Committee Members Not Present:  Marianne Knoy, Terry Schanz, Margaret Johnson, Theresa 
Riviera, Charlene Jones, Carol Moss, Don Tuttle, Russell Rawlings, and Irene Capps 
 
Review of Previous Meeting’s Recap and Action Items Results: 

• No corrections requested to 3/27/18 Meeting notes. 
 
Agenda Items, Updates and Discussion Comments: 

• Received feedback from ICX demonstrations that a grip is needed for the Audio Tactile 
Interface (ATI) devices to prevent it from sliding. We are in the process of getting grips. 

• ICX audio scripts- started logic and accuracy testing on 4/23. We are waiting on 
Chinese translations. We are also adding in additional audio instructions. 

• We will not be able to list the Sacramento Vote Centers by the identified Sacramento 
County neighborhoods for this election. This will be considered for next election.  

• It was mentioned that Richard Pan’s office volunteered to put out signs at previous 
polling places to identify the closest Vote Center. 

• Surveys cards will be give to voters who utilize the Vote Centers. The cards will have a 
2D barcode that links them to the survey located on our website. It was suggested to 
add, “How did you get here?” to the list of questions. 

• Other surveys will be done by Elena from the LAAC who is working on her thesis and 
Mindy Romero with California Civic Engagement Project. They will be sharing the 
feedback they gather with us. 

• Nick Bloise said he received his utility bill insert advertising the changes in voting for 
Sacramento County. 

• Outreach has ads coming out in print and radio (3 Spanish radio channels, local 
newsletters). Courtney is doing a radio interview on May 9th. 

• The last library workshops for the public are being held on April 28th and 29th.  
• It was mentioned that there is a M.S. Walk coming up on April 29th if we wanted to set 

up a booth. 
• The VCA coalition is meeting May 10th at 2 p.m. The SOS and mayor are attending. 
• New legislation, AB 2540, requires state buildings to be used for free for Vote Centers. 
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• Voter’s whose VBM signatures do not match or are missing the signature are mailed a 
letter notifying them. They will have up to 8 days after the election to correct the issue 
and have their ballot count. 

• The Election Officer training manuals is now available on our website. Courtney shared 
the accessibility pages for the VAAC to review. 

Action Items: 

• Send out November 2016 voter survey results. 
• Send out the “no signature match” numbers. 

 
 
The next meeting will be held on May 29th at the Vote Center located at the Sacramento 
County Administration Building. Please come before 5 p.m. to see it operating and to 
observe the closing procedures. The meeting will be held from 6 p.m. to 7 p.m.  
 


